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ôFaith - filled and Hopefulõ  

Pupils at Our lady of Lourdes aim to be  Faith - filled in their beliefs and hopeful  for the future.  
 

Welcome from Mr OõConnor 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As we approach the last few weeks of the academic 

year it is only pertinent that our virtues this half term 

reflect so much that is going on in our school 

community. Year 4 were certainly faith-filled as they 

received the sacrament of the Eucharist for the first 

time last weekend. Thank you to all those who 

supported their child through this journey, including 

those in Year 4 who supported their friends on this 

spiritual journey.  

I am sure you would agree that we are very hopeful 

that our prayers will be answered and the government 

will announce the final easing of restrictions by the 

end of July. We will keep you informed but in the 

meantime we continue to keep those directly affected 

by the pandemic in our thoughts and prayers.   

There has been a significant increase in the number of 

children isolating or developing Covid symptoms in 

recent weeks. Only a PCR test result can confirm if a 

member of your household is positive. Our nearest test 

centre is at Woodford Way Car Park, Witney or the 

drive through test centre at Oxford Parkway Station. 

The updated calendar at the back of this newsletter 

gives a breakdown of events for the end of term. We 

were hopeful that restrictions would have eased 

before the end of term however events will remain 

online now until September.   

Mr O’Connor. 

 

Year 2 Movers and Shakers  

 

As part of their topic ‘Movers and Shakers’, Year 2 

have spent the day dressed as their most inspirational 

person. Here are some photos from the day… 
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Term Dates 2021 - 2022 :   

 

Please note the following term dates for the academic 

year, starting in September 2021:  

Wednesday 1 September 2021 - Inset Day  

Thursday 2 September 2021 -  Start of Term 1  

Wednesday 20 October 2021 -  End of Term 1 

Thursday 21 October 2021 - Inset Day  

Friday 22 October 2021 - Inset Day  

Monday 25 October to Friday 29 October 2021 - Half 

Term Break  

Monday 1 November 2021 -  Start of Term 2  

Friday 17 December 2021 -  End of Term 2 Tuesday 

4 January 2022 - Inset Day  

Wednesday 5 January 2022 -  Start of Term 3  

Friday 18 February 2022 -  End of Term 3  

Monday 21 February to Friday 25 February 2022 - 

Half Term Break  

Monday 28 February 2022 -  Start of Term 4  

Friday 8 April 2022 -  End of Term 4  

Monday 25 April 2022 -  Start of Term 5  

Friday 27 May 2022 -  End of  Term 5  

Monday 30 May - Friday 3 June 2022 - Half Term 

Break  

Monday 6 June 2022 -  Start of Term 6  

Wednesday 20 July 2022 -  End of Term 6 

Thursday 21 July 2022 - Inset Day 

 

Check out our twitter page  – it is updated regularly 

with news and information @ololwitney  

You can also find us on Facebook.  

 

 

Mind 

Mental health problems can affect anyone, no matter 

what age or stage of life. If your child is struggling 

with how they’re feeling, it can be scary and upsetting. 

Oxfordshire Mind are a charity to make sure that 

children and parents have the support you need during 

this time. 

Email: cyp@oxfordshiremind.org.uk  

Call: 01865 247788 

More information can be found on the website: 

https://www.oxfordshiremind.org.uk/wellbeing/wellbei

ng-for-children-young-people/  

Olivia, our Home School Link Worker is also available 

to talk to. Email homelink@ololwit.org.uk to contact her 

directly.  

 

Lunchboxes  

 

 
 

The NHS Change for Life website has a good 

website dedicated to ideas for lunchboxes. Take 

a look here: 

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthie

r-lunchboxes#lunchbox-recipes  

 

 

Year 6 art work as part of their topic ‘Frozen Kingdom’. 

https://www.oxfordshiremind.org.uk/wellbeing/wellbeing-for-children-young-people/
https://www.oxfordshiremind.org.uk/wellbeing/wellbeing-for-children-young-people/
mailto:homelink@ololwit.org.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes#lunchbox-recipes
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes#lunchbox-recipes
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Collective Worship Update -  June 2021  

If we have learned anything over the last 15 

months, it is that we are not built to operate 

independently, but to support each other. This 

newsletter shares some resources that children 

will experience in school, about their families 

both locally and globally.   

We Cannot Walk Alone  

Jesus said, òWhat can we say the 

kingdom of God is like? What parable 

can we find for it? It is like a mustard 

seed which at the time of its sowing in 

the soil is the smallest of all the seeds 

on earth; yet once it is sown it grows 

into the biggest shrub o f them all and 

puts out big branches so that the birds 

of the air can shelter in its shade.ó   

Mark 4:26 - 34 

 

In the Gospel for Sunday 13th June, Jesus 

describes the Kingdom of God as a place where 

love reigns and there is peace and plenty for 

everyone. This is yet to be established over the 

earth and we still face poverty of all kinds. For 

many of our brothers and sisters, fear and 

danger are a daily reality.   

This Gospel falls at the start of Refugee Week  

2021 , for which the theme is ‘We Cannot Walk 

Aloneõ, and it provides a good opportunity for 

children, schools and parishes to pray as one 

family for refugees around the world and for 

God’s Kingdom to come.   

You might like to use the following ‘fact file’ to 

help your child understand more about refugees, 

alongside what they will learn in school:  
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What is a 

refugee?  

How might a 

refugee feel?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many 

refugees are 

children and 

they often 

become 

separated 

from their 

families 

during their 

journey. 

 

 

A refugee is a 

person who:  

¶ Has fled 

their home 

because 

it's no 

longer safe 

there 

¶ Has been 

allowed to 

stay in the 

country 

that they 

have 

arrived in 

¶ Has 

probably 

made a 

journey 

lasting 

months and 

covering 

hundreds 

of miles  

¶ May have 

nothing 

other than 

what they 

have 

carried 

with them 

 

 

 

A refugee might 

feel: 

¶ Sad at having 

left their home, 

and perhaps also 

friends/family 

¶ Frightened 

¶ Confused 

¶ Lonely 

¶ Unable to plan 

for the future 

¶ Dependent on 

others making 

decisions for 

them 

¶ Vulnerable 

 

 

Celebrating Family  

In the Daily Prayers for the week commencing 

21st June, children celebrated families: both the 

families they live with and/or are related to and 

God’s family of which we are all welcome to be a 

part. 

We talked about how families are all different 

shapes and sizes. Children learnt that sometimes 

there is sadness in families, but that there are 

always people who love and care for them. They 

heard the story of Joe, who doesn’t know his Dad, 

but enjoys close family relationships with his 

Mum, Uncle, Grandma and Great-Grandma.  

Sunday 20th June was Father’s Day – a day for 

celebrating the special men in our lives. We 

talked about how this includes our dads, but also 

our father figures – people who aren’t our dads, 

but love and look after us anyway (like St Joseph 

to Jesus!). 

Finally, children learnt to celebrate priests as 

father figures for the whole community and our 

Heavenly Father, God, who loves and cares for us 

more deeply than any father on earth. 

Why not discuss with your child:  

¶ The people who make up their unique family 

¶ The father figures in their lives and what 

makes them special 

¶ Your own experience of God’s fatherly love 
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Year 4 have been learning all about the Vikings as part 

of their history and Design and Technology topic.  

 

 

 

School uniform  

Following the letter sent to all parents earlier this 

term, we are working towards a single uniform by the 

end of the autumn term 2021. If your child grows out 

of an item of clothing, please check the uniform list to 

make sure you have the correct replacement item. The 

school has a selection of pre-owned uniform available 

to purchase in the office. If you have any queries, do 

not hesitate to contact the office or check our 

website.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Sacramental Preparation  -  Important Dates 

 

 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION  

Saturday 10th July at 10.30 a.m.    Year 3 

 

 

CONFIRMATION   

Friday 2 nd July 7.00 p.m.       Year 6 

Sacrament of Confirmation Mass at Our Lady & St 

Hugh Church. 

 

With best wishes, 

 

Mr D O’Connor 

Principal
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IMPORTANT DATES 2021 

SUMMER 2 

Date  Event  Time  

Thursday 24 June Year 6 Confirmation visit to church 1.00pm-3.00pm 

Friday 25 June Year 6 Boys Cricket (Minster Cricket Club) 12.00-4.15pm 

Date  Event  Time  

Tuesday 29 June Whole School Mass 10.00am-11.00am 

Thursday 1 July Year 6 Confirmation Preparation (in school) 2.00pm-3.00pm 

Friday 2 July Year 6 Confirmation 7.00pm 

Saturday 3 July Year 3 First Holy Communion Rehearsal 10.30am-11.30am 

Date  Event  Time  

Monday 5 July Years 3 and 4 Class Mass 2.15pm-3.15pm 

Thursday 8 July U9 Tennis Festival (information to follow)  

Saturday 10 July Year 3 First Holy Communion 10.30am 

Date  Event  Time  

Monday 12 July Year 5 Young Leaders Training (information to follow)  

Wednesday 14 July Year 6 production dress rehearsal (Zoom In class) 1.00pm-2.00pm 

Thursday 15 July Year 6 Production (Private YouTube Premiere) 6.00pm 

Date  Event  Time  

Monday 19 July Leavers Mass (Year 5 and 6 at Church ς Parents welcome) 10.00am-11.00am 

Monday 19 July Year 6 Pizza and den building 12.00pm-3.00pm 

Tuesday 20 July Year 6 Outdoor Cinema 1.00pm-3.00pm 

Wednesday 21 July Awards Ceremony ( Zoom) 9.15am-10.15am 

Wednesday 21 July Year 6 leavers on the field 1.00pm 

Wednesday 21 July End of Term 6 School finishes at 1.30pm 

Due to Coronavirus, most public events are available to watch on Zoom. We aim to inform you of any 
changes via School Comms as soon as possible. Thank you for your understanding. 


